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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)

TUESDAY 6th DECEMBER 2005

Question No.4
Question:  Councillor T. McDermott

To ask the Manager what discussions have been initiated with Dun Laoghaire / Rathdown County Council to avoid a repeat, in summer 2006, of the disturbing behaviour that residential communities in South Dublin adjacent to Marlay Park had to endure during the programme of Rock Concerts there last summer and would he make a statement on the matter?

Reply:

The events/concerts in Marlay Park are held in accordance with a licence issued by Dun Laoghaire Rathdown County Council. 
Dun Laoghaire Rathdown County Council engage with Residents Associations on a regular basis and any issues that occur are dealt with in the appropriate manner. They have had numerous discussions with Gardai and post event meetings and no issues of disturbing behaviour have been raised.

Dun Laoghaire Rathdown County Council are aware of problems encountered prior to the Oasis concert on 16th July 2005 where a large crowd had gathered outside the Eden Pub prior to the Gardai coming on duty.   When the Gardai arrived on the scene the issues were resolved.  They have received representations from the Eden Residents Association asking that should weekend concerts occur in future years that the Gardai would attend earlier.

Dun Laoghaire Rathdown County Council would welcome the opportunity to engage with South Dublin County Council prior to further events in order to mitigate against any problems.

